Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
June 19, 2008
Members present were:  Glen Scott, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jim Purdy, Barb Scott,  Rick Upton  and Rich Dudley.
The meeting was called to order at 5:05 pm.

Old Business

The minutes from the last meeting (May 2008) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Endowment:  Barb has purchased gift certificates with the first $500.  Monique is going to make certificates and get both to Eric Hill at MWR.  We will try and get an article in the Mountaineer letting any enlisted soldier know they are eligible to get the passes.    
Trail Guide:   The guide is complete and looks great.  The final cost for us was $4.80 apiece.  We will have them for sale at the moonlight hike tomorrow night for $10 and a copy will be given to all the lifetime members.  There was some discussion as to whether we should change the fee structure of our membership levels to include a trail guide, but nothing was decided.  We are not yet able to sell some to the VC so that they in turn can sell them to visitors.  Rich is working on that.  
Merchandise Sales:  July 9 Jim will be at Safeway.  He would appreciate any help.  He will have the shirt cap combos to sell as well as the trail guides.      

Newsletter:  Jack once again published a great newsletter.  This one was 9 pages.  
Donation Box:  It was decided to purchase another donation box.  The box chosen holds brochures and the cost will be $60 plus S&H.  This was voted upon unanimously.

Herbarium CD:  Barb is working with Linda on what is needed to go forth with this project.  They may be at a point in July when they can ask for help.  They are thinking or separating the info into trees, grasses, and shrubs.  The board unanimously approved the spending of up to $100 for the costs to publish the CD.  The volunteers at the park would all get a free copy of it when it is completed.
Bicycle and Trail Festival Booth:  Attendance was not the best as there were lots of competing events in town that day.  We did sell a couple of shirts.  Thanks to Rick and Jim and Jack for helping out with that event.

Grants:  Glen has a contact with Boeing who may be of help to the park in providing some funding.  He requested the Park staff make a wish list prior to meeting with Boeing. 

Moonlight Hike:  The location will be at the Camper Services building this year.  We are providing burgers, hotdogs, buns, drinks, charcoal, ice and condiments.  Janeen Igou offered to provide paper products (thank you!).  The park will provide the grill and coolers.  We will hike to the Homestead to view the moonrise.  

Fundraising:  Still in the idea stage.  No time to do anything this year.  Glen suggested doing fund raising letters and purchasing a chamber of commerce mailing list to find those to send the letters to.  He will work on drafting a letter to solicit funds.  

Committee Reports
Finance:  Our current account balance is $10,957.22   The board voted to use ING for a savings account and the endowment CD.  Glen will start the online registration.  The board members who will have access to the account will be Barb, Glen and Rick.  5 Directors can also have access so it will be Lori, Jim, Rick, Barb and Glen.  
Membership:  New and renewing members are:  Jane Dillon, Rudy Greis, the Hurrs, Hettingers, Ann Brown, Bob Orr and Andy de Naray.   Membership renewal reminder postcards did go out.  We did discuss changing the $50 donation on the member fee structure to include a trail guide.  
Communications:  Jack was not in attendance to give an update but is kicking around the idea of a trail guide for kids, mountain bikers and a new brochure for the friends to go in the new donation box.
Programs:  We discussed and decided to merge the Programs and Finance committees since they are so entwined.  This was voted on unanimously.  
Park Manager Update

The first resource inventory day took place on the Top of the Mountain.  About 30 people attended.    They will go back again on June 28 and may require a third date.  

Rich passed out the brochure on the public process for use of the Top of the Mountain property.  He obtained a panoramic photo of the area from years ago that will be located in the camper services building.  Progress is being made on the campsites.  Still no date on when campground will open.  The picnic areas will open as soon as the barriers on some sites are removed (drop offs).   Programs and Trail Work are in high gear.  Visitation and retail sales are good.

New business

 Jane Dillon has resigned her position.  A replacement will be discussed at the next meeting which will be July 16.    
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved.  Meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

